
Take Note:  
 
Provincial Election 
Candidate Debate  
Thursday, June 5                       
3:00 pm - 4:30 pm                               
 
New Horizons Band   
Friday, June 13  @ 7:00 pm            
      
Picnic at Heydenshore Park                 
Wednesday, June 18                  
10:15 am  Bus Departure  
 
Durham Shores Chorus Line 
Wednesday, June 18             
7:15 pm                  
  
BBQ & Strawberry Social—
Canada Day Celebration  
Thursday, June 26                                            
12 noon - 1:30 Buffet  with  
Entertainment @ 1:45 pm 

 

IŀǇǇȅ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ on 

WǳƴŜ мр to all our fathers 

and grandfathers! Like our 

Heavenly Father, our 

earthly Fathers can pro-

vide us with firm founda-

tions upon which to  build 

the substance of our life.  

A hefty calling, but for 

those of us fortunate 

enough to have had Fa-

thers who took their coun-

sel from the Lord, we have 

had the ultimate model of 

a Father in our lives.     

aƻǾŜ-ƛƴǎΥ  

This month we welcome 

newcomers:  LǊŜƴŜ tƻƻƭŜ 

(P-301) and ±ƻƴƛŜ CƭƛƎƘǘ 

(T-205).  We hope they will 

enjoy their new home 

here among us.   

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ                     

!ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ  

Congratulations to LǎŀŀŎ ϧ 
bŜŜƭǘƧŜ /ŀƘŀƛǎ who will 
celebrate their 60th Anni-
versary on WǳƴŜ мн !     

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ         

.ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 

Congratula-

tions to tŜǘŜǊ 

±ŀƴDƛƴƘƻǾŜƴ (P-108) who 

turns 90 on June 6, /ƭŀǊŜƴŎŜ 

!ƭƪŜƳŀ (T-806) who turns 

80 on June 12, !ƛŘŀ /ƻǿȄ 

(P-211) who turns 75 on 

June 29 and 5ƛŘȅ tǊƛƴȊŜƴ (T-

803) who turns 85 on July 

1st! We wish all a most joy-

ous birthday and many 

blessings throughout the 

year ahead.  

aƻǾŜ-hǳǘǎ  

Best wishes to WŜŀƴƴŜǧŜ 
±ŀƴŘŜǊƳŜǳƭŜƴ (P-1005).  
We wish her every happi-
ness in her new home.  

Lƴ {ȅƳǇŀǘƘȅ 

Our deepest condolences 
are extended to the family 
and friends of:  bƻǊƳŀ ½ǳǊƻ 
(P-609) who passed away on 
May 14 and ¢ƛƴŀ ±ŀƴ 5ȅƪΦ  
(P-207). We pray that they  
may rest in peace. 

 

²Ƙŀǘ aŀƪŜǎ 
ŀ 5ŀŘΚ 

                                  

God took the strength of a 
mountain,                                     

The majesty of a tree,                        
The warmth of a summer 

sun,                                                             
The calm of a quiet sea,              

The generous soul of nature, 
The comforting arm of night, 
The wisdom of the ages,               
The power of the eagle’s 

flight,                                                   
The joy of a morning in 

spring,                                                     
The faith of a mustard seed,  
The patience of eternity,                       
The depth of a family need, 
Then God combined these 

qualities,                                             
When there was nothing 

more to add,                                             
He knew His masterpiece was 

complete,                                                 
And so,                                                    

He called it  . . . Dad    

!ǳǘƘƻǊ ¦ƴƪƴƻǿƴ 

!C¢9w Ih¦w{ ϧ ²99Y9b5           {9/¦wL¢¸Υ 

Our Neighbours  1 

From the Office  2 

From the Board                             
& Father’s Day Trivia 

 3 

Worship & Bible Study/ 
Spiritual Care 

 4 

Residents’ Council      5 

Movie Nights  6 

From Activities Director  7 

Ongoing Activities  8 

Activities/Events/Trips  9 

Advance Notice  10 

  

  

LƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜΥ 

During office hours, all housing or building issues are to be directed to our front desk staff 

at флр-пол-мссс.  A security volunteer is available after hours and on weekends for  

EMERGENCIES only at 905-424-3479.  One of the following on-duty volunteers will be 

posted on the bulletin board in your lobby each week during the month of June:  

  Esko Soikkanen (P-111)  Sam Jongsma (P-800)        Veronica Anquetil (T-304)  

  Lawrence Hellinga (P-1006) Walter Ciona (T-612)            Charles Corner (P-701)        

  

òI will instruct you and teach you in the ways you should go;                              

I will Counsel you and watch over you.ó Psalm 32:8                                                

FRIENDSHIP BANNER  
 

Durham Christian Homes Inc.  
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!ƴƴǳŀƭ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

Please be advised that the Annual General Membership Meeting for the members of Durham 
Christian Homes will be held in our auditorium on aƻƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ фǘƘ at тΥол ǇƳΦ 

Wǳƴƪ aŀƛƭ   
Our mailman has kindly requested that our residents bh¢ ǇǳǎƘ Ƨǳƴƪ 
Ƴŀƛƭ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƭ ǊƻƻƳ.  The mailman’s job is to deliver any mail 
addressed to your apartment number.  He cannot make the decision 
as to which mail is junk and which is expected mail.  If you receive 
junk/advertising mail which you do not wish to receive, you have two 
options:  either place directly in the blue box to be recycled or address 
a letter back to the sender along with a note requesting that they stop 
sending any unrequested mailings to your address.        

 

tǊƻǾƛƴŎƛŀƭ /ŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜ 5ŜōŀǘŜ ƛǎ WǳƴŜ р                                                             
tƻƭƭƛƴƎ {ǘŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǾƻǘŜ ƛǎ ŀǘ 5/I ƻƴ WǳƴŜ мн   

Please note that there will be a Provincial Candidate Debate for the Whitby riding electoral can-
didates in our auditorium on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ р from оΥлл ǇƳ τпΥол ǇƳ.  We encourage you to 
come to this debate so that you can ask questions and make an informed decision on voting day! 
Please note that a th[[LbD {¢!¢Lhb ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ tǊƻǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ tƭŀŎŜ [ƻǳƴƎŜ ƻƴ WǳƴŜ мн 
ŦǊƻƳ фΥлл ŀƳ ǘƻ фΥлл ǇƳ.  You may vote in the convenience of your own home!   
 

CƛǊŜ 5Ǌƛƭƭ                                                                                                               
We will be conducting a Fire Drill  sometime in June.  Notices will be posted in the 

elevators to inform you of which week this will take place.  Please note that you will 

need to respond as if you are responding to a real fire with regard to acting quickly 

and go directly either to the auditorium or the outside back parking lot.  Only those 

residents who have been identified as unable to safely leave their apartment units 

may stand on their balconies.  

                                                                                             

.ŀƪƛƴƎ hǊŘŜǊǎ   
Any residents wishing to order baking, please note that baking order forms are availa-
ble at the office.   Orders are due on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мф and baking may be picked up on 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нс anytime between  1 pm  - 2 pm at the Chef’s kitchen door or from 
the main office.   
 

 
 

[Ŝǘ ǘƘŜ .ƛǊŘǎ Cƭȅ   
Please refrain from dropping food from your balconies or sitting areas to feed 
birds, squirrels, bunnies or other animals close to our buildings.  While your kind-
ness to wildlife is well  intended, the droppings and noise created by hovering 
birds can create other health and safety issues around our buildings.     

Page 2 

bh¢9{ Cwha ¢I9 hCCL/9 



June 2014   Friendship Banner Page 3 

 

 
 

ñEvery man shall give as he is able, according to the blessing of the LORD 
your God which He has given you.ò (Deuteronomy 16:17) 
 
Darlene Douma has been richly blessed if the amount she has given to the 
residents of Durham Christian Homes is any indication of the blessings sheôs 
been given!   
 
After over ten years of service, Darlene has announced her resignation as Activities Director effective June 
30th.  During her time with us, Darlene has organized the annual Bazaar and Yard Sale fundraisers and 
has given her time and experience to ensure the residents of Tekoa Manor and Providence Place enjoy 
special programs, activities and outings that will enrich their lives. 
 
In everything she has committed to over the years, Darlene has given selflessly, with an abundance of             
energy and compassion, putting the needs of our residents first and foremost. 
 
On behalf of the Board and the staff, I would like to thank Darlene for her awesome work as Activities Di-
rector.  We are grateful for her dedication, commitment and expertise and wish her all the very best as she 
takes time to care for and enjoy family. 
 
We may see Darlene occasionally onsite throughout the summer or in September as she has agreed to be 
a resource and contact person to her successor. 
 
May God continue to bless her as she has blessed the residents and staff at DCH! 
 
On behalf of the Board and Staff, 

 
 
 
 
 

Simon Muizelaar  
Chairman 
 

aŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǘƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƊ-ƘŀƴŘ ŎƻƭǳƳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŀƴŘ ŎƻƭǳƳƴΦ ό!ƴǎǿŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ сΦύ 
 

Andy Taylor   _______  a) Beaver 
Ward Cleaver _______  b) Opie 
George Bush      _______  c) Tiny Tim   
Kirk Douglas       _______  d) Cain and Abel 
Martin Sheen  _______  e) Bam– Bam 
Ricky Ricardo _______  f) John the Baptist 
Henry Mitchell _______  g) Joseph 
Zeus  _______  h) Theo 
King David _______  i) Michael 
Barney Rubble   _______  j) Charlie 
Zacharias  _______  k) Solomon 
Adam   _______  l) Isaac 
Bob Cratchit _______  j) Little Ricky 
Jacob   _______  k) Apollo 
Dr. Huxtable _______  l) Dennis the Menace 
Abraham  _______  j) George W 

CǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ                    

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊŀȅŜǊ 

Thank you, friend Jesus,  
for my father who loves me,  
for my grandfather who 

cares for me,  
and for God,                                     

your father and mine,  
who made me and is always 

with me.  
How lucky I am!  

Ϥ CǊƻƳ CǊƛŜƴŘ WŜǎǳǎΥ                           
tǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ϥ 

 



{ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ  
Pastor Kyle Kloostra & Darren Hoogendorn (Pastor in Training) 

from Hebron Church in Whitby are available to provide emo-

tional or spiritual support for any of our residents who would 

like to meet privately.  Please note the following /I!bD9Υ  

They will be available in our Providence Place Lounge on 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ from ф ŀƳ ς мл ŀƳ & мм ŀƳ - мн ƴƻƻƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ 

ǘƘŜ /ƻũŜŜ {ƻŎƛŀƭ ƘƻǳǊΦ  Appointments may be booked by call-

ing Heather at: 905-655-5020.  
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 ǿƛǘƘ IŜƴƴƛŜ ²ƻƴŘŜǊ 

²ƛƭƭ aŜŜǘΥ  млΥлл ŀƳ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мл ϧ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нп 

Lƴ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ tƭŀŎŜ [ƻǳƴƎŜ                                                                             

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ  

Ϫ оΥлл ǇƳ                                                                         
Lƴ ǘƘŜ !ǳŘƛǘƻǊƛǳƳ                  

                                                                                              

 

 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ у                                                           
ǿƛǘƘ tŀǎǘƻǊ 5ŀƴ ½ȅƭǎǘǊŀ 

  

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нн                                                                        
ǿƛǘƘ tŀǎǘƻǊ bƻǊƳŀƴ {ŜƴƴŜƳŀ  

tI¸{Lh¢I9w!t¸   

For Government/Publicly funded Physiotherapy you or your 

family member may call the Community Care Access Centre 

(CCAC) and ask for the In-take Dept. at флр-пол-оолу and re-

quest to be referred for physiotherapy or call {ǳǎŀƴ ¢ŜŜƴƎǎ 

(The Physiotherapist assigned to DCH) at м-ууу-псн-пупф ŜȄǘΦ 

рмо and leave a message for her to call you regarding eligibility 

for government funded physiotherapy.   

hL[ t!Lb¢LbD -                                                               
¢²h Cw99 н ƘǊΦ b9² .9DLbb9w /[!{{9{                                    

ǘƻ ōŜ ƻũŜǊŜŘΥ   

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ му ϧ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ нр 

мл ŀƳτмн ƴƻƻƴΦ 

If you find that you enjoy this activity 
you can continue on with these classes 
throughout the year on Thursdays for a 
fee.  Call WƻŘƛ .ǊȅŘƻƴ for further details 
at:  905-925-5591 or 905-240-0811. 

[ŀŘƛŜǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ  

²ƛƭƭ ǊŜǎǳƳŜ ƻƴ                                
!ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ   

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ нΥлл ǇƳ 

{ǘŀǊǝƴƎΥ  {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ муǘƘ 

Lƴ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ tƭŀŎŜ [ƻǳƴƎŜ 



 

/ƻǳǊǝŎŜ 5ǳǘŎƘ LƳǇƻǊǘǎ  

 

 

 
 

Lƴ hǳǊ [ƻōōȅ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ муǘƘ       

фΥол ŀƳ - оΥлл ǇƳ                                                                                                                                         
5ǳǘŎƘ DǊƻŎŜǊƛŜǎΣ /ƘŜŜǎŜ tǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΣ [ƛŎƻǊƛŎŜΣ                          

LƴŘƻƴŜǎƛŀƴ ¢ǊŜŀǘǎΣ wŀƛǎƛƴ .ǊŜŀŘΣ /ƻƻƪƛŜǎΣ /ŀƪŜǎΣ 

{ƻǳǇǎΣ {ǇƛŎŜǎΣ aŜŀǘǎ ϧ aǳŎƘ aƻǊŜΗ                                   

5ǳǊƘŀƳ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ IƻƳŜǎ 

IŀƛǊǎǘȅƭƛƴƎ
 

IŀƛǊ /ŀ
ǊŜ CƻǊ 

ǘƘŜ ²Ƙƻ
ƭŜ CŀƳƛ

ƭȅ

 

/ŀƭƭΥ 

 

WŜŀƴ tŀ
ǘƻƴ ϧ !

ƴƴŜǧŜ w
ƻŘƎŜǊǎ

 

флр-ссу-оуп
л 

 

/ǳǘǎΣ /
ƻƭƻǳǊǎΣ

 IƛƎƘƭƛ
ƎƘǘǎΣ t

ŜǊƳǎΣ  
IŀƛǊ wŜ

ƭŀȄƛƴƎΣ
       

       
       

  

¦Ǉ-5ƻǎ  
ϧ aǳŎƘ 

aƻǊŜΗ  
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 CǊƻƳ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ      
While I’ve been away for the last several months, on vacation and then looking after family matters in Thunder Bay, 
it’s certainly been a busy time for many of you.  Now that all revenue has been received from the Yard Sale the event 
ended up raising $11,745.  Congratulations once again to all involved in making this happen!   
 

The  Spring Fashion Show held on Tuesday, May 13 also raised $675.00 after expenses  which is pretty amazing for a 
one night event!  I’m told that I missed some amazing fashions and a mouth watering dessert!  The resident door 
prize winners at this event were:  Norma Krabbendam (T-511), Liz Wiersma (T-309), Lammy VanGinhoven (P-108) and 
Didy Prinzen (T-803).  I’m happy to hear that this was such a fun night out! 
 

On behalf of the VOLUNTEERS who attended the Volunteer Appreciation Dinner event on May 27th, I’d like to               
express a BIG THANK YOU to management for such an amazing night out!!!  This was very much appreciated by all in 
attendance!  The dinner was delicious, the room looked amazing and the Polish Dancers who provided the entertain-
ment also added lots of excitement to the evening.  Many thanks go out to the staff who served us our hot meals and 
special thanks to Chef Diana and Darlene for their amazing efforts to ensure that the evening was special for all! 
 

Please be sure to attend the Provincial Election Debate on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ р  from оΥлл ǇƳτпΥол ǇƳ and vote for 
the Provincial Candidate of your choice at the Polling Station in our Providence Place Lounge on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мн 
anytime from 9:00 am to 9:00 pm.   
 

If anyone is interested in learning how to play horseshoes this month please meet at the newly created Horse Shoe 
Pits beside the garden after lunch on ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мм and check out the rest of this newsletter for other upcom-
ing events. 
 

Our finale event for the end of June is the: tǊŜς/ŀƴŀŘŀ 5ŀȅ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴκ..v ϧ {ǘǊŀǿōŜǊǊȅ {ƻŎƛŀƭΦ   This .ǳũŜǘκ..v 
[ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ will be held on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нс  and run from мнΥлл - мΥол ǇƳ with the buffet set up  in the Servery/ 
Lobby area (BBQ Luncheon tickets will be available soon at the office).  The entertainment feature after lunch this 
year will be the /ƭƻƎƎƛƴƎ DǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊǎ from Lindsay, Ontario who will perform at approximately мΥпр ǇƳΦ !ƴȅƻƴŜ 
ǿƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜ Ƴŀȅ Řƻ ǎƻ.  Please note that members of your Residents’ Council 
plan to give Darlene our best wishes at the close of this event as this will be her last ‘on duty’ event before she leaves 
her position as our Activities Director.   
 

Karen Cousineau,                                                                                                                                                       
President, Residents’ Council 
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Monday Night Movies @ 6:30 pm   
 

WǳƴŜ с     - wƛŎƪ {ǘŜǾŜǎΣ aǳƴƛŎƘ ϧ CƻƻǘƘƛƭƭǎ 
  ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ƭǇǎ  (25 mins)   

                      - !ƴŘǊŜ wƛŜǳ aǳǎƛŎ - tŀǊǘ н (35 mins) 

 

WǳƴŜ мо   - bƻ aƻǾƛŜ -                                                  
  bŜǿ IƻǊƛȊƻƴǎ .ŀƴŘ                                    
  ό[ƛǾŜ aǳǎƛŎ LƴǎǘŜŀŘύ  
                   

WǳƴŜ нл   - IŜƭŎŀ tǊƻǾƛƴŎƛŀƭ tŀǊƪ ϧ                  
  bŀǘǳǊŜ ƛƴ .Φ/Φ  (43 mins) 

      - CƛƴŀƭŜ {ȅƳǇƘƻƴȅ ƻŦ .ŜŜǘƘƻǾŜƴ            
  (20 mins) 
  

WǳƴŜ нт  -     /ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴ wƛǾŜǊǎΥ                                        
            ¢ƘǊŜŜ wƛǾŜǊǎ -  tΦ9ΦLΦ  (24 mins) 
      -   hũ ǘƘŜ aŀǇ -  !ŦǊƛŎŀƴ WǳƴƎƭŜ   
  (23 mins)  

        -      {ƻƴƎǎ ƻŦ tǊŀƛǎŜ                                            
  (15 mins)      

WǳƴŜ ф -  bh aƻǾƛŜ - 5ǳŜ ǘƻ !ƴƴǳŀƭ               
  DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ aŜŜǝƴƎ  
  ό!Daύ ŀǘ тΥол ǇƳ 

WǳƴŜ мс -   IŜŀǾŜƴ aǳǎǘ ²ŀƛǘ      

  Raymond was the black sheep of his  
  family,  relying on handouts from his 
  half-brother, Otis.  He’s lost his job,  
  his apt and his confidence until word 
  comes that he has inherited an Eng- 
  lish countryside property!  He discov-
  ers that his inheritance is no manor  
  house, but a small, crumbling stone  
  church. What will unfold? Will a  
  young orphan help Raymond find his 
  way? (93 mins)                                     

WǳƴŜ но -    5ƻƭǇƘƛƴ ¢ŀƭŜ                                                                     

  An inspirational story of the bond                

  between animals and humans. A boy  

  named Sawyer discovers an injured  

  dolphin who is brought to a marine  

  hospital and named Winter.  Unfortu- 

  nately, her injuries cost Winter her  

  tail, without which she may not survive 

  vive. But with Sawyer’s devotion, the  

  help of a marine biologist and a pros- 

  thetic new tail, Winter may receive a  

  second chance at life.  (113 mins) 
 

WǳƴŜ ол  - 9ŀǊǘƘ - ! 5ƛǎƴŜȅ bŀǘǳǊŜ CƛƭƳ               

  A remarkable story of three animal               

  families on a journey across our planet - 

  polar bears, elephants and humpback  

  whales. This film captures rare footage  

  of nature’s wildest and most elusive ani-

  mals.  An astonishing and heartwarming 

  film filled with adventure, suspense and 

  humor that will take your breath away.  
  (90 mins) 

ϝ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǳǎ              

ǘƻ ōƻǊǊƻǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ 5±5Ωǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƳƻǾƛŜ           

ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎΦ   tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƳƻǾƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ 

ǊŜǎǳƳŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ           

 

Friday Night Movies @ 7:00 pm  

!ƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ CŀƳƻǳǎ CŀǘƘŜǊǎ ϧ {ƻƴǎ όŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ оύ 

мΦ !ƴŘȅ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ ϧ hǇƛŜ   

нΦ ²ŀǊŘ /ƭŜŀǾŜǊ ϧ .ŜŀǾŜǊ  

оΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ .ǳǎƘ ϧ DŜƻǊƎŜ ²Φ     

пΦ YƛǊƪ 5ƻǳƎƭŀǎ ϧ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 

рΦ aŀǊǝƴ {ƘŜŜƴ ϧ /ƘŀǊƭƛŜ 

сΦ wƛŎƪȅ wƛŎŀǊŘƻ ϧ [ƛǧƭŜ wƛŎƪȅ 

тΦ IŜƴǊȅ aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ ϧ 5Ŝƴƴƛǎ ǘƘŜ aŜƴŀŎŜ 

уΦ ½Ŝǳǎ ϧ !Ǉƻƭƭƻ 

фΦ YƛƴŘ 5ŀǾƛŘ ϧ {ƻƭƻƳƻƴ 

млΦ .ŀǊƴŜȅ wǳōōƭŜ ϧ .ŀƳ-.ŀƳ 

ммΦ ½ŀŎƘŀǊƛŀǎ ϧ WƻƘƴ ǘƘŜ .ŀǇǝǎǘ 

мнΦ !ŘŀƳ ϧ /ŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ !ōŜƭ 

моΦ .ƻō /ǊŀǘŎƘƛǘ ϧ ¢ƛƴȅ ¢ƛƳ 

мпΦ WŀŎƻō ϧ WƻǎŜǇƘ 

мрΦ 5ǊΦ IǳȄǘŀōƭŜ ϧ ¢ƘŜƻ 

мсΦ !ōǊŀƘŀƳ ϧ LǎŀŀŎ 
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CǊƻƳ ¸ƻǳǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 

Dear Residents, 

Embracing change means to accept with openness that which is unknown. Change, no matter 

what form this may take, means making some adjustments.  Change can also bring delightful 

surprises, if we allow ourselves the opportunity to be open to what is yet to be!     

Currently I am preparing to pass on the responsibilities of my position to a new candidate (yet 

to be hired) who will resume and perhaps even revise my role here at Durham Christian Homes 

(DCH) come September 2014.   

I realize that this may seem like rather unexpected news to many of you, but since September, I have been feeling 

God’s gentle nudge to make some important changes in my life.  My ‘job’ or rather, what I’ve always felt was ‘my call-

ing’ to work with you at DCH has been an awesome and rewarding experience and when you truly love what you do, 

and the people you work with, it is extremely hard to say goodbye.  Therefore,  I’m not going to say goodbye to any of 

you, I’m just going to say, “I’ll see you around”.    

Last month at our volunteer appreciation event, I looked around at all the wonderful volunteers in the room and I was 

so proud of each of you.  I will miss you all very much!  Myself, like many people,  tend to long for what’s familiar, but 

I believe that we have to trust God and take leaps of faith!  We truly don’t know what God has in store for us, for only 

He knows the path to which He directs us.   

I have known many of you since June 2003, when I first started working at DCH.  Several of you, are like grandparents  

to me and have inspired me with your enduring kindness.   

Vera Martin, your Tenant Administrator, e-mailed me the following quote by G. Young last month:  “The greatness of 

man can nearly always be measured by his willingness to be kind.”  Thus, you are each outstanding in greatness to me 

and I thank you ever so much for the many kind smiles, kind words and kind gestures of appreciation that have been 

bestowed upon me over the years.  Many of you have inspired me in my walk with Christ and have given me a thirst 

to seek God even more earnestly each day of my life.   

God gives us but a brief time on this earth and we are asked to do all that we can to be faithful unto Him with all our 

resources.  Proverbs 3:6 reads: ά{ŜŜƪ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳ ŘƻΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǘƘǎΦέ and in Ecclesiastes 3:1 we 

read, ά¢ƻ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǾŜƴ Φ Φ Φέ   

In closing, I leave you with this Irish Blessing:   

 

òMay the road rise up to meet you,                                                                                                                                                                    
May the wind be always at your back,                                                                                                                                                         

May the sun shine warm upon your face,                                                                                                                                                      
And the rains fall soft upon your fields,                                                                                                                                                             

And until we meet again,                                                                                                                                                                                    
May God hold you in the palm of His hand.ó 

 

Sincerely, 

Darlene Douma  



.ƻǿƭƛƴƎ 
You are invited to 

play 5 pin bowling. 

Meet fellow residents 

in the main lobby on aƻƴŘŀȅǎ at 

мнΥол ǇƳ to car pool rides. The Top 

players for May were:                               

May   5:  YǊȅƴ 5ǳƛǾŜǎǘŜȅƴ (Game 1 & 2) 

May 12:  WŀŎƻō YƻŜƴŜ (Game 1)                                           

 bƻǊƳŀ YǊŀōōŜƴŘŀƳ (Game 2)  

New players are always welcome.  

Please Note:  Bowling will not contin-

ue for June, but will resume {ŜǇǘΦ мр. 

.ƛƴƎƻ 

aƻƴŘŀȅǎ from нΥол ǇƳ-

оΥол ǇƳ meet fellow 

bingo players in the Providence Place 

Lounge.   The Bingo winners for the 

month of May were:                                                       
May   5:  aŀǊȅ CƛǘȊǎƛƳƳƻƴǎ                           

May 12:  [ŀƳƳȅ ±ŀƴDƛƴƘƻǾŜƴ                                   

May 19:  CǊŀƴŎŜǎ ±ŀƴƴŜǧŜƴ                    

May 26:  ¢ƻƴƛ ±ŀƴŘŜǊƭǳƛǘ                                          

Congratulations Players!                                    

New players are always welcome.  

                            

tǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛǾŜ             

9ǳŎƘǊŜ 

Progressive  Euchre 

players meet on ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ at тΥлл 

ǇƳ in the Auditorium.  Top players in 

May were:                                                        
May   7:  5ƻǳƎ DǊŀȅ                                      

May 14:  CǊŜŘ CŜƛƪŜƳŀ                                        

May 21:  9ǊƳŀ ²ƻƻŘ                                               

May 28:  WƻȅŎŜ {Ƙŀǿ                                            

Congratulations Players!                             

bƻǘŜΥ  bƻ 9ǳŎƘǊŜ ƻƴ WǳƴŜ муΦ  

.ƛŘ 9ǳŎƘǊŜ meets 1:30– 3:30 pm on                 

Thursdays in the Activities Room. 

/ŀǊŘ   aŀƪƛƴƎ 

The Card Making 

group  meets ŀƭǘŜǊπ

ƴŀǘŜ CǊƛŘŀȅǎ from {ŜǇǘΦ ǝƭƭ aŀȅ  at 

млΥлл ŀƳ in the Providence Place 

Lounge.  Cost per participant is $2.00 

and this activity will resume {ŜǇǘΦ мнΦ   

IȅƳƴ {ƛƴƎ                                                 

Anyone who enjoys singing 

hymns is invited to meet up 

with fellow residents to sing 

in the auditorium at млΥол ŀƳ on:  

CǊƛΦΣ WǳƴŜ мо & CǊƛΦΣ WǳƴŜ нтΦ Please 

note that Hymn Sing group will break 

for July & August & resume {ŜǇǘΦ рΦ  

 

hƛƭ tŀƛƴǝƴƎ 
   

Learn to paint 

beautifully with 

our painting              

instructor, Jodi 

Brydon. Classes 

are held on ¢ƘǳǊǎπ

Řŀȅǎ at фΥлл ŀƳ in the Providence 

Place Lounge.  Beginners are wel-

come at any time. Please contact Jodi 

at:  905-925-5591 or 905-240-0811 

for details.  ϝ Classes continue 

throughout June. No classes in 

July/Aug and then oil painting re-

sumes again  on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ п 

running from мл ŀƳ  - мн ƴƻƻƴ.  

 

5ŀǊǘǎ    

Join the dart play-

ers for some fun 

on Thursday 

nights.  Anyone 

wishing to play is 

welcome to join them in the Provi-

dence Place Basement playing area 

on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ at тΥлл ǇƳΦ  The top 

scoring players in May  were:                          

aŀȅ   мΥ   Wilhelmina Garganta                

aŀȅ   уΥ  Lorraine Smith                                      

aŀȅ мрΥ  Yvonne Achuthan                        

aŀȅ ннΥ  Ann Flood                                                

Please note that Dart Playing will start 

up again on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ пǘƘ. 

¢ƻǇ tƭŀȅŜǊǎ  ϧ hƴƎƻƛƴƎ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ 

/ǊŀƊǎ 

For those who like 
to work with their 
hands, please be 
advised that crafts 
will resume in September on                      
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎ from нΥлл- пΥлл ǇƳ in the 
Providence Place Lounge.  It’s a great 
way to work in the company of those 
who enjoy the same hobby.  Be sure 
to check out this group in September. 

9ȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ         
 

A free fitness pro-

gram is offered to 

assist with balance 

and muscle toning 

with Melanie Munro 

leading.  Classes run: aƻƴŘŀȅǎΣ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ ϧ CǊƛŘŀȅǎ at фΥнл ŀƳ  in 

the auditorium.  Please see Melanie if 

you would like a personalized exer-

cise program. 
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{ƘǳƉŜōƻŀǊŘ 
   

Anyone interested in 

playing on a Shuffle-

board team is                

encourage to call our Shuffleboard            

convener: John Vandepol at 905-430-

1993.  The Shuffleboard area is found 

in the Providence Place Basement 

which is one room over from the           

Exercise Room.  New players are al-

ways welcome. 



 ¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎκ9ǾŜƴǘǎκ¢ǊƛǇǎ 
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tƛŎƴƛŎ ŀǘ                                              
IŜȅŘŜƴǎƘƻǊŜ                                

We are planning 

a picnic by the 

lake at Heydenshore Park in Whitby 

on ²ŜŘΦΣ WǳƴŜ муΦ  A млΥмр ŀƳ bus 

has been scheduled to take us to the 

park.    After some fun games and 

social time, a picnic lunch will be de-

livered to us.  Our chef will prepare 

assorted meat slices on croissants or 

buns, potato/green salad and fruit 

trays.  The cost to you is $10.  Please 

sign-up and pay at the office if inter-

ested in going.  (Rain date is Thur., 

June 19) 

{ŜƴƛƻǊǎ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ  

The Royal Canadian 
Legion (#112), invites 
all seniors to a lunch-
eon with dessert and 
entertainment to fol-
low on ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ 
мт from н - п ǇƳ.  The hall is located 
at 117 Byron Street S. in Whitby.  Any 
seniors  wishing to attend are invited 
to do so.  

5ǳǊƘŀƳ 
{ƘƻǊŜǎ                
/ƘƻǊǳǎ [ƛƴŜ                               

Come to the 
auditorium on 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ 
WǳƴŜ му at тΥмр ǇƳ to enjoy a fun 
four part Barbershop Harmony 
group.  They are part of the Durham 
Shores Chorus, a chapter of the 
Sweet Adelines and will sing songs 
like:  What a Wonderful World,  Oh 
How I miss you and Crazy.  Be sure to 
join us for some fun entertainment.     

IƻǊǎŜ {ƘƻŜ Cǳƴ  

Residents who would 

like to try  playing 

horseshoes are invited 

to meet at the horseshoe pits located 

beside the garden area on ²ŜŘƴŜǎπ

ŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мм at мΥол ǇƳ.  A few gen-

tlemen will be available to show their 

horseshoe playing technique!  There 

will be prizes for the most enthusiasti-

cally dressed players!  Wear a fun hat 

or crazy shoes . . . just for fun!  

 ²ŀǘŎƘ ϧ WŜǿŜƭŜǊȅ  wŜǇŀƛǊ 

Do you have a watch 
that needs to be re-
paired?  Or, perhaps 
you need a new 
battery for your 
watch or have other jewelry that 
needs to be fixed? You are invited 
to bring your watches or jewelry 
that needs to be repaired to the 
main lobby area on ²ŜŘΦΣ WǳƴŜ нр 
from 10 am- 12 noon.  Lejend Jew-
ellery representatives will be in 
our main lobby to assist you with 
all your repair needs.  

bŜǿ               

IƻǊƛȊƻƴǎ 

.ŀƴŘ  

You are in-

vited to              

enjoy the 

wonderful 

sounds of the New Horizons Band 

who will be performing in our audito-

rium on CǊƛŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мо at тΥлл ǇƳ.  

Please note that donations will be 

accepted at the 

door for this per-

/ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ  {ŀƭŜǎ 

Ladies may shop for 

summer fashions in 

our main lobby on:  

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ  WǳƴŜ мт 

from мΥлл ǇƳ - оΥлл ǇƳ. Fashions 

from the ALIA N TAN JAY store of the 

Oshawa Centre will be on display and 

for sale.  If you find it hard to go out 

shopping, this is your opportunity to 

shop conveniently at your own ad-

dress.     

²ǊŜŀǘƘ [ŀȅƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 

тлǘƘ  !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ 

5-5ŀȅ 

On CǊƛŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ с at мнΥпр ǇƳ a com-

memorative  ceremony  lead by Band 

and Legion members will take place at 

the Cenotaph  located across from  

W.C. Towne Funeral Home on Dundas 

Street to commemorate the 70th an-

niversary of the battle of Normandy 

and D-Day.  Anyone from the commu-

nity is cordially invited to attend.  

tǊƻǾƛƴŎƛŀƭ /ŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜ 5ŜōŀǘŜ 

Please be advised that there will be a 

debate between the Provincial Elec-

toral candidates in our auditorium 

on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ р from оΥлл ǇƳ - 

пΥол ǇƳ.  Residents are encouraged 

to attend so as to make an informed 

voting decision on Election day, 

which will be ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мн.  

Please note that a Polling station will 

be in our Providence Place Lounge 

this day! 



bƻǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ  

9ŘƛǘƻǊΥ 

You are invited to drop off your            

suggestions for the July/Aug         

“Friendship Banner” by                              

Monday, June 23         

  

{ŜǊǾŜǊȅ bŜǿǎ 

/ƻũŜŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ  

10:00am - 11:30am      

{ŀƴŘǿƛŎƘŜǎκ{ƻǳǇκ{ǇŜŎƛŀƭǎ  

aƻƴŘŀȅǎ ϧ CǊƛŘŀȅǎ  
 

 aŜŀƭǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

 

   
   

 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎΣ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ ϧ                   

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ                                               
12:00 noon- for Pick-up  &                 

12:20 pm - Dining Room Service   

ϷтΦур ǇŜǊ ƳŜŀƭ                                             

for enrolment in the 3-day meals 

program or 

 ϷуΦрл ǇŜǊ ƳŜŀƭ                                       

for occasional meal purchase.  

 ¢ƘŜ Ŏǳǘ-ƻũ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǊŘŜǊƛƴƎ 

ƳŜŀƭǎ ƛǎΥ CǊƛŘŀȅǎ ōȅ нΥлл ǇƳ     
PLEASE ORDER EARLY 

!ŘǾŀƴŎŜ bƻǝŎŜ     
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¢ƻǊƻƴǘƻ ½ƻƻ ¢ǊƛǇ 

 

We hope to go to the 

Toronto Zoo for a 

FREE Admissions for 

Seniors day on  aƻƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ у. 

Meet in the main lobby for a school 

bus pick-up time of фΥол ŀƳΦ  For the 

return ride home the bus will return 

to pick-up from the Zoo at оΥол ǇƳΦ   

You may bring along a lunch or pur-

chase a lunch at the zoo.  Please pay 

$10 at the office in September before 

or by ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ п if you would 

like to go on this trip.     

Wǳǎǘ ŦƻǊ [ŀǳƎƘǎ 

{ǘΦ WŀŎƻōǎ 5ŀȅ 

¢ǊƛǇ 

Pick up your fresh 

produce for the 

season and join us for a fun outing to  

St. Jacob’s Farmer’s Market on ¢ƘǳǊǎπ

ŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ муΦ  The cost is $69 per per-

son and will also include at visit to St. 

Jacobs Outlet Mall and a scrumptious 

buffet lunch at The Crossroads Restau-

rant and shopping at Bo Dee’s discount 

Candy Shop & the Village of St. Jacobs 

for more shopping! 

¢ƘŜ aŀǧŀƴƛŀƘ 

/ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ aŀƭŜ 

/ƘƻƛǊ 

Please be sure to mark your calen-

dars in advance for a performance of 

the Mattaniah Choir who will be per-

forming at Hebron Church Christian 

Reformed Church in Whitby on CǊƛπ

ŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ нс at тΥол ǇƳ. Proceeds 

from this performance go to Glen Hill 

Terrace Long Term Care and tickets 

may be purchased at the door.  

..vκ                         

{ǘǊŀǿōŜǊǊȅ 

{ƻŎƛŀƭ ϧ 

/ŀƴŀŘŀ 5ŀȅ            

/ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ 

9ŀǊƭȅ                                      

Join us for a BBQ of hamburgers and 

lots of wonderful buffet foods on ¢ƘǳǊǎπ

ŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нс  from мнΥллτмΥол ǇƳ 

with the entertaining Clogging Grand-

mothers from Lindsay Ontario joining 

us at approximately мΥпр ǇƳΦ Anyone 

can join us for the entertainment fea-

ture.  Buffet Lunch tickets will be $ 8.50 

per meal or $10 for non-residents.                                            

A three year old boy went with his dad to see a litter of puppies.  

On returning home, he breathlessly informed his mother,                                                        

“There were two boy puppies and two girl puppies.” 

“How did you know?” his mother asked. 

“Daddy picked them up and looked underneath.” 

He replied, “I think it’s printed on the bottom.” 

     CǊƻƳ hƴǘŀǊƛƻ CŀǊƳŜǊΦŎƻƳ                                   

    {ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ IŀǊǊȅ Yƻƪ  


